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NORTHAMPTON COUNTY  

REGULAR SESSION 

December 1, 2014 
 

Be It Remembered that the Board of Commissioners of Northampton County met on 

December 1, 2014 with the following present:  Robert Carter, Fannie Greene, Virginia 

Spruill , Chester Deloatch, and Joseph Barrett 

 

Others Present:  Kimberly Turner, Scott McKellar, Michelle Nelson, and Katherine Parker 

 

Agenda Work Session:  

 

A 10-minute work session was held to discuss todayôs agenda items. Chairman Carter called 

upon County Manager Kimberly Turner for input. Ms. Turner had two changes to the agenda.  

Item number three, Indirect Cost Auditors, was eliminated from Tab seven under Mrs. Dot Vick, 

Finance Officerôs report. Ms. Turner added Mrs. Cathy Allen, Tax Administratorôs report on the 

2015 Property Listing Period Extension under her Management Matters.  

 

Mr. Carter asked the board members if they had any other concerns with the agenda. There were 

no concerns. 

 

Regular Session: 

 

Chairman Carter called the meeting to order, welcomed everyone, and announced when citizens 

could make comments.  

 

Commissioner Barrett delivered the Invocation and the Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 

 

Approval of Regular Session Minutes for November 17, 2014: 

 

A motion was made by Chester Deloatch and seconded by Virginia Spruill to approve the 

Regular Session Minutes for November 17, 2014.  Question Called:  All present voting yes.  

Motion carried.  

 

Approval of Emergency Meeting Minutes for November 21, 2014: 

 

A motion was made by Virginia Spruill and seconded by Chester Deloatch to approve the 

Emergency Meeting Minutes for November 21, 2014.  Question Called:  All present voting yes.  

Motion carried.  

 

Approval of Closed Session Minutes for November 21, 2014 

 

A motion was made by Fannie Greene and seconded by Joseph Barrett to approve the Closed 

Session Minutes for November 21, 2014.  Question Called:  All present voting yes.  Motion 

carried. 
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Approval of Agenda for December 1, 2014: 

 

A motion was made by Joseph Barrett and seconded by Chester Deloatch to approve the 

amended Agenda for December 1, 2014.  Question Called:  All present voting yes.  Motion 

carried. 

 

Approval of 2015 Commissionersô Meetings Calendar 

 

A motion was made by Virginia Spruill and seconded by Chester Deloatch to approve the 2015 

Commissionersô Meetings Calendar.  Question Called:  All present voting yes.  Motion carried.  

 

Swearing In of Elected/Re-elected Commissioners  

 

Mr. Robert Carter, Mrs. Fannie Greene and Mr. Chester Deloatch were re-sworn in as 

Commissioners by the Honorable Mrs. Laquitta Cooper, Clerk of Superior Court. Ms. Robin 

Phillips was also sworn in as the Register of Deeds by Mrs. Cooper.   

 

Composite Board: Reappointment to the ABC Board 

 

Chairman Carter recessed regular session to convene a Composite Board.  

 

A letter was received from Kathy H. Gephart, General Manager of the Northampton County 

ABC Board requesting that the Commissioners re-appoint Mr. Aussie M. Broadnax to the 

Northampton County ABC Board for another three year term. 

 

A motion was made by Chester Deloatch and second by Fannie Greene to re-appoint Mr. Aussie 

M. Broadnax to the Northampton County ABC Board for another three year term. Question 

Called:  All present voting yes.  Motion carried.  

 

Chairman Carter adjourned Composite Board to reconvene regular session. 
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Budget Amendments and Core Bank Signatures  

 

Mrs. Dot Vick, Finance Director, appeared before the Board to present Budget Amendments   

13-21.  

 

Commissioner Barrett asked if Mrs. Vick said $500,000 during her explanation for Budget 

Amendment 16 which states $500.00.  Mrs. Vick mentioned the wrong amount and confirmed 

that the amount is $500 as stated on Amendment 16. 

 

 Chairman Carter asked Mrs. Vick to clarify that the Revolving Loan Reserve Fund under 

Amendment 18 is not being touched but that the funds are still there. Mrs. Vick said that was 

correct. Chairman Carter also asked if Mrs. Vick could tell the Board approximately how much 

money was in the Reserve Funds. Mrs. Vick said that there is a little over $100,000 in the EDC 

Capital Reserve and less than $20,000 in the Ambulance Reserve.  Mrs. Vick also mentioned that 

there are none in the Revolving Loan Reserve because it was utilized for the Lowes Project. 

However, those funds will be replaced from General Fund from taxes received from Lowes. 

Commissioner Barrett asked when the final payment was received from Lowes for their loan. 

Mrs. Vick said that they paid in the form of taxes. Therefore as they paid taxes, the balance of 

their original loan was reduced.   

 

Vice-Chairwoman Greene asked what amount of dues they pay for membership to Upper Costal 

Plains under Budget Amendment 13. Mrs. Vick said that it is based on the population.  

 

A motion was made by Fannie Greene and seconded by Joseph Barrett to approve the Journal 

Entries# 13-21.  Question Called:  All present voting yes.  Motion carried.  

 

Mrs. Vick also presented information about the Core Bank Signatures.  The purpose is to add the 

County Manager as an Official Signatory for Northampton County Public Schools Building 

Capital Fund.  The County Manager and the Finance Officer are the assigned employees for this 

account. 

  

A motion was made by Chester Deloatch and seconded by Virginia Spruill to approve Ms. 

Kimberly Turner, County Manager to be the second signatory official for the Northampton 

County Public Schools Building Capital Fund.  Question Called:  All present voting yes.  

Motion carried.  

 

Mrs. Vick mentioned that at the end of November, she looked over the Budget and it looks good. 

However, today was the due date on debt payments for several accounts including water, schools 

and Chase Bank. Commissioner Barrett asked how much was paid out.  Mrs. Vick said that 

about $175,000 was paid out on the water interest and the schoolsô interest was about $66,000.  
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